
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

August 25, 2020 

 

Hon. Andrew Joyce, Chairman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Rm. 710 

Albany, NY  12207 

 

 

Dear Chairman Joyce: 

 

Albany County DPW is requesting Legislative authorization to enter into an Agreement with the Town of 

Knox for the purpose of transferring a Cummins engine model ISM 350V bearing engine #35094462 

(Engine) Manufactured on March 2004 to the Town of Knox.  The engine is from a County owned 

International Dump Truck that has outlived its useful life and has become cost prohibitive for the County 

to maintain.  The County used the truck as a donor vehicle for repairs on other County International 

Trucks.  The County is in possession of the truck’s engine, but no longer has this model vehicle in 

service, so we have no useful purpose for the engine. 

 

The Town of Knox is in need of an engine for their 2007 International 7600 Dump Truck with Tenco 

Plow baring VIN#1HTWXAHT57J453273.  The engine in their truck suffered a catastrophic failure and 

is inoperable.   

 

We are requesting the Legislature’s approval to enter into a mutually beneficial agreement whereby the 

County would transfer the engine to the Town of Knox for use in their 2007 International 7600 Dump 

Truck, in exchange for the Town making the truck available to haul material for the County as needed. 

 

If there are any questions or further information is needed, please feel free to contact my office. 

 

        Sincerely, 

 

 

Lisa M. Ramundo 

Commissioner 

 

 

cc:   Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader  

Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 

LISA M. RAMUNDO 
COMMISSIONER 

 
SCOTT D. DUNCAN 

DEPUTY COMMISSIONER 

 

DANIEL P. MCCOY 
COUNTY EXECUTIVE 
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